                                                                                                                      March 11, 2003  

Dear Senator Shurden,

I am writing in response to the cockfighting bill that you would like to amend.  I am outraged that the politicians representing this state are going against the wishes of the voters. The voters of this state decided the issue in November.  If we, the voters thought the penalties were too strict the law would not have been passed.  Cockfighting may be a multi-million dollar industry but it is also very cruel and barbaric, that is why it is outlawed in 47 of the states.   If you want people to stop participating in cockfighting then the punishment has to be more undesirable then the rewards.  A fine and a slap on the wrist will not stop cockfighting at all, it is laughable that you would even think that it would.  Cockfighting has a large underground network and unless the penalties are strict then no changes will be made.  When we voted on this issue, it was passed by a majority of the voters, if we didn’t agree with the punishment it would not have passed.  I feel as if the politicians representing the voters are not listening to the voters.  I am truly disgusted by the lack of respect you have for your constituents and for a lack of common decency to outlaw such a heinous bloodsport.

I have enough respect for policemen that they will not arrest people for owning a chicken like so many people suggest will happen.  

I am ashamed to admit I live in Oklahoma because of the still unresolved cockfighting issue.  The politicians representing the people make the state more shameful then it already is.                    

Sincerely,

Cynthia Abbott              

